
 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

FAMILY COURT RESOURCE SERVICS 

 

NOTICE – PHASE II 

 

June 25, 2020 

 

FCRS will begin offering live FOCIS classes again on August 1, 2020 to parents only. 

 

Beginning June 29, 2020 litigants involved in a dissolution of marriage case, may 

register online for FOCIS classes at (https://www.16thcircuit.org/resource-services), for 

locations in Independence and Lee’s Summit.  Currently, our Rockhurst location is still 

closed. These classes will only be facilitated for parents. Children and teens will not be 

allowed to attend at this time. 

 

Litigants involved in paternity or modification matters, (ReFOCIS and PTLA), will 

continue to register online for classes, (https://www.16thcircuit.org/resource-services) at 

Family Court Resource Services located in Independence. 

 

Extensive sanitation and precautionary measures have been put in place to ensure the 

safety of instructors and parents.  Each class will be restricted to ten (10) participants at 

the Independence location and twenty five (25) at the Lee’s Summit location.  

 

 

 

Please direct any questions or concerns to: 

 

 Karen J Brown: 816-881-1814 

Autumn Jurado:  881-1813 

FCRS:  881-1814 

https://www.16thcircuit.org/resource-services
https://www.16thcircuit.org/resource-services

